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Ellis Island





“. . . years of wealth, movement and an inchoate  

sense of vulnerability, of dangers unforeseen until  

articulated by the event.  

Everything was connected, everything was at risk.” 

                                 - Smith Lake
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Center





A sense that it couldn’t last,  
  
which proved to be true. 











Vantages











Struggles









Bristlecone.   
Haze from  
distant  
wildfires.



What might be lost?











That was then. 

And this . . . 











is hope.











NOTES 

In Crossing the Postmodern Divide (1992), the philosopher Albert Borgmann 
suggested that “vivid” was a characteristic quality of contemporary 
experience.  Or perhaps just a certain kind of technology.  Or of 
capitalism.  Impressed, I drove from Sun Valley (Hemingway) to Missoula 
for coffee.  I only recently remembered.  Evidently relevant. 

These images are occasional, and were not taken with this work in mind.  
Composition is after the fact, and the images are in some sense 
accidental.  Certainly the writer in me imagines more perfect, or more 
complete, illustrations.  But that is not the point, here. 

There is much more to say about almost all of these images, of course, 
but I wish to be suggestive.  The images should “speak” visually, for 
themselves, to one another, and with the text. And to the viewer, of 
course.  That said, I have no desire to be opaque, so a few images that 
might otherwise be incomprehensibly situated have been captioned. 



NOTES, continued. 

The picture of me was taken by my wife, I’m almost certain.  I’m not sure 
where we were (MSP?), or where we were going.  Which seems right. 

The picture of the burning house was given to me by a friend, on whose 
property the house stood.  A firefighter took the picture, and sent it to 
my buddy, who sent it to me.  I am told that meth was probably not 
involved. 

All other images were taken by me, mostly with whatever phone I was 
carrying. 

The font is a digital facsimile of Underwood Champion, a typewriter 
beloved by journalists in the middle of the 20th century.  This font is 
meant to invoke a different but also bygone era of travel.  Besides, I 
like it.



END


